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FROM THE EDITOR  Sandy Liddle 

I am still on the look out for any members willing to provide a short 
profile about themselves for the newsletters.  Alternately, perhaps 
you may be able to provide a short story about your recollections of 
growing up in Wynnum/Manly/Lota or about a character from the 
district.  I look forward to being inundated with items. 

It isn’t too late to put your name down for the oral history workshop 
which is now being held on 31 July.  Bookings are being taken at the 
Resource Centre or at the next meeting. 

Planning for the next heritage tour is well advanced.  Saturday, 26 
June is the date of the trip to Nanango.  Brian will advise further 
details at the May meeting however bookings are now open so put 
your name down at the Resource Centre or at the May meeting to 
guarantee yourself a seat.  Visitors are also welcome so why not 
bring a friend along. 

A few of us recently attended the Irish Night held at Lota House.  It 
was a wonderful night with good company and excellent food.  I’m 
looking forward to the next Lota House event and would recommend 
these events to everyone. 

Unfortunately the Croquet Club has had to reschedule our fun day 
which was planned for 18 July.  A new date will be advised shortly. 

Until next month. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

Thursday 20 May at 7.30pm 
 

GENERAL MEETING 
 

Ambulance Museum Auditorium  
(Cnr Cedar Street & Tingal Road, Wynnum) 

 
Speaker: Shirley Jeffries 
Topic: My memories of early Wynnum 
 
Speaker: Steve Maggs & Sylvia 
Topic: History of Cinemas 
 
Gold coin entry – covers hire of venue and Supper. 
 
Raffle:  This month’s raffle prize is once again a mystery 
prize.  Only Sandra Wheeler knows what it is but I’m sure it 
will be a wonderful prize as usual.  Thank you Sandra. 
  

  
 

Tickets are only $1.00 each or 3 for $2.00. 
 
 
Bring and buy stall  -  Please bring your unwanted gifts, 
cakes, fruit, vegetables, plants, etc to a meeting or leave at 
the Resource Centre.  .  All proceeds from this stall go to 
support the Resource Centre  
 
 
Appreciation to Noela Stratton, Sherley Williams and Lyla Feige 
for providing your supper this month. 
 
 
 

MAY MEETING DETAILS 
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GENERAL MEETINGS:  Afternoon set up:   Col Brown, John McIntyre, Jill Greenhill and Myrtle Beitz 
    Welcome at Door and raffles:  Ian Wheeler & Anne Hall 
    Bring and buy:   Jan Aplin and Carmel Henderson 
    Kitchen Coordinator:  Margaret Mack 
    Supper Coordinator:  Deborah Tearle 

Supper Donations and servers: Betty Powell, Jan Aplin, Jan Bird, Margaret O’Neil, Myrtle Beitz, 
Irene Morgan, Sherley Williams, Lena McCreadie, Shirley 
Houghton, Beryl Kennedy, Dawn Wilkins, Betty Mottram, Ian 
Wheeler, Lyla Feige, Sandy Liddle, Laurima Rabe, Minnie 
Bowman, Noela Stratton, Beth Hume, Eris Powell, Daphne Liddle, 
Nena Robertson, Alison Roff, Jan Parnell, Margaret Collins, 
Deborah Tearle, Lyn Shanks, Shirley Jeffries, Thelma Crouch, 
Carol Astill, Ann Wentzel, Wave Oehlmann, Lou & Anne Hall 

Raffle prizes: Sandra Wheeler 
Speaker Coordinator: Myrtle Beitz 
 
 

NEWSLETTERS: Compiler & Editor: Sandy Liddle 
 Printing: Ian Wheeler 
 Delivery Coordinator: Noela Stratton 
 Delivery persons: Ian Kennedy, Nena Robertson, John McIntyre, Minnie Bowman, 

Jill Greenhill, Sherley Williams, Eris Powell, Margaret Mack, Glenn 
Rolfe, Sue Laakso, Lena McCreadie, Myrtle Beitz, Jan Bird, Jack 
Sands, Kerry Greensill 

 
 
RESOURCE CENTRE: Volunteers on duty: Minnie Bowman, Ian Wheeler, Sherley Williams, Ian Kennedy, 

John McIntyre, Brian Brandenburg, Noela Stratton, Dennis O’Neill, 
Col Brown, Myrtle Beitz, Dawn Wilkins, Jan Aplin 

 Information Sources: Lloyd Kelk, Jack Sands and Kate Harbison 
 
 
TOURS: Planning & Coordination: Brian Brandenburg and Jan Parnell 
 Booklet: Jill Greenhill 
 Bookings: Sandy Liddle at General Meetings 
  Resource Centre staff each weekday 
 
 
ORAL HISTORY:  Brian Brandenburg 
 
Can you help in any way?  If so, please let us know.  We are always looking for willing members to help in any way possible. 

REGULAR SOCIETY VOLUNTEERS AND HELPERS 

President: Brian Brandenburg 3396 5760 president@wmhs.org.au 
 
Vice President: Jan Parnell 3396 6001 
 
Secretary: Lena McCreadie 3393 4393 secretary@wmhs.org.au 
 
Treasurer: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 treasurer@wmhs.org.au 
 
Librarian: Jill Greenhill 3393 3208 library@wmhs.org.au 
 
Events Coordinator: Myrtle Beitz 3396 4711 events@wmhs.org.au 
 
Membership Secretary: Noela Stratton 3396 0069 membership@wmhs.org.au 
 
Newsletter Editor: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 newsletter@wmhs.org.au 
 
Supper coordinator: Deborah Tearle 3396 9697 supper@wmhs.org.au 
 
Welfare Officer: Kerry Greensill 3396 3634 welfare@wmhs.org.au 
 
Committee members: Anne Hall 0412 634 569 
 Peter Liddle 3207 4467  
 
Life Members: Myrtle Beitz, John Davies, Jack Sands, Jill Greenhill, Noela Stratton 
Late life member: Merv Beitz 
 
Patrons: Cr. Peter Cumming   
 Paul Lucas MP. 

2010 COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
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Below is the 2010 supper roster.  If you are unable to oblige on your assigned date of roster, if possible, please find a replacement 
or contact Deborah on 3396 9697. 
 
MAY:   Noela Stratton  3396 0069 
   Sherley Williams  3396 0084 
   Lila Feige   
 
JUNE:   Sandy Liddle  3207 4467  JULY:  Minnie Bowman  3893 0527 
   Jan Parnell  3396 6001    Nena Robertson  3396 2524 
           Shirley Jeffries  3893 1101 
 
AUGUST: Lyn Shanks  3396 3792  SEPTEMBER: Jan Aplin   3396 4728 
   Jan Bird   3396 6690    Ann Wentzel  3399 5175 
   Carol Astill       Wave Oehlmann  3393 3445 
 
OCTOBER: Lou & Anne Hall  0412 634 569  NOVEMBER: Myrtle Beitz  3396 4711 
   Beryl Kennedy  3396 6399    Margaret O’Neil  3348 3123 
           Lena McCreadie  3396 4393 
 
 
Assistance is still required to fill the roster in June and October.  Please consider helping out.  Contact 
Deborah if you can assist. 
 
If you would like to volunteer to help out on supper roster in 2010 or would like to swap your assigned roster month to 
another one, please contact Deborah on 3396 9697.  Your assistance would be appreciated.   
 

 
MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK 

 
Deborah Tearle, Supper Coordinator 

 

2010 SUPPER ROSTER 

At the time of writing this report I have just returned from a trip to Vietnam.  It's good to be back.  If you can survive the 
chaos of the traffic over there, you can have a wonderful holiday.  The main reason for my trip to Vietnam was to catch 
up on my past.  A few years ago I gave a talk on my experiences as a National Serviceman during the Vietnam War.   
 
The trip started in Ho Chi Minh City still known as Saigon and once the capital of South Vietnam.  The city has seven 
million people and is still growing.  From there I travelled to Vung Tau, a beautiful coastal resort town, where I was 
stationed over 40 years ago.  Very little is left of the Australian Support Base which once occupied the sandhills 
outside the town.  The area is now full of holiday hotels and resorts.  I stood on a hill, which had a monument  
commemorating the Viet Cong. From there I looked down on the site where the Hospital and Ordnance Stores were 
once located.  Later in the evening I met an old friend, 'Huong".  She had worked for the Australians for five years from 
68 to 72.  After the collapse of the South Vietnamese government she was imprisoned for two and a half years.  
Despite her sufferings,  she was able to say that now there is peace.  She is the mother of four boys.  Forty years ago 
they would have been called up to fight in the army.   
 
On the 25 of April I attended the Anzac Day ceremony at Long Tan, where a cross has been erected.  At the service, 
the Australian and New Zealand ambassadors gave a moving speech on the significance of Anzac Day.  Over 300 
people attended the Dawn Service and later veterans spoke about the terrible battle that took place among the rubber 
trees.  At Nui Dat, the site of the Australian Army forward base, very little is left.  The bitumen airstrip of the Luscombe 
field is used as a road, while there are a few traces of the Luscombe Bowl, where Little Patti and Col Joye performed 
while the Battle of Long Tan raged. On our way home from Nui Dat we met up with a former member of the Viet Cong 
and drank a toast of rice wine.  The toast was for reconciliation and forgiveness. 
 
At our last meeting I mentioned that the bell from the old fire station has been given to the WMHS for safekeeping by 
the brothers of the Franciscan Friary.  A decision will need to made to where the bell is housed.   
 
By the time you receive this newsletter we will have made a trip to Nanango in preparation for our next trip.  Details 
will be available at the May meeting.   
 
In response to a photograph in the last newsletter, members will be pleased to learn that Olga Lindsay, who attended 
Wynnum State High School in 1962/63 found her friend Gayle Haynes.  It took quite a bit of detective work on the part 
of myself and others to track Gayle down.   I will tell the story of their reunion in next month's newsletter. 
  
I hope to see you all at the next meeting. 
 

Brian Brandenburg, President 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 
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• Last time I asked, “Can anyone provide the location of the former St 
Margaret’s  Church of England in Primrose Parade?” 
 
St Margaret’s Church Hall was situated on the northern side of Primrose 
Parade, near its junction with Sibley Road.  See pages 6 and 7 for more 
details. 
 
• Recently, Lynda Chalmers from Sydney, was passing the Resource 
Centre, and dropped in to see if we had any information about her 
grandmother. 
 
Queenie and Mortimer McDonald lived in Cusack Parade in the 1920’s.  
Lynda’s mother, Phyllis Virginia Chalmers (nee McDonald) was born in 1925.  
She was one of five girls and one boy.  Queenie lived with one of her 
daughters, Mrs Cassell, in Cedar Street in her later years before entering a 
nursing home.  Can anyone help? 
 
• A request from ACT, passed on to us by member Thelma Crouch. 

 
 Lillian Chapman lost her father, Lionel, six months ago and is sorting out his 
 photographs.  Lionel Davies lived in Ashton Street, about the second house 
on the left from Tingal Road. He had a sister Grace.  He left Wynnum in the late 
1940’s and moved to ACT on account of his job as a Scientific Instrument Technician. 
 Lillian has sent this photograph in the hope that the persons, some of which 
appear to be scouts, can be identified. 
 

 
 
 

 
• When you read this newsletter, the National Trust’s Heritage Week 
will be over (Mon 10 to Sat16 May). We thank the Wynnum Library for the 
loan of their mobile display Board, used for the week, to advertise our 
presence in the Wynnum Civic Centre.  

 
 

Till next time, Jill Greenhill 
Librarian 

 
 
 

NEWS FROM THE RESOURCE CENTRE – May 2010  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Resource Centre 
address 

 
Civic Centre 
Shop 7, 66 Bay Tce 
Wynnum 
 
(outside entrance to Wynnum 
Public Library) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Monday – Friday  
(except Public Holidays) 
 
10am – 12 noon 
 
 

Resource Centre opening 
hours 
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No. 1 Jetty was demolished in 1964.  Only the “headstock” 
remains in the concrete capping on top of  the sea wall directly 
facing the end of Glenora Street. 
 
The young girls were Janice and Gene Plint and the photograph 
was taken about 1945. 
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WHERE AM I?         May 2010 

WHERE WAS I?         April 2010 

 
Do you know where this plaque can be found – on the Esplanade? 

 
Have your answers ready for the next meeting. 

 
 
 
 
            Jill Greenhill 

 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 

In March 1956, St Margaret’s Church of England Building Committee appealed for help to construct a church Sunday 
school on land at the Sibley Road end of Primrose Parade.  Voluntary working bees at the weekends, together with 
proceeds from functions organised by the Ladies Guild, had a building erected on the land before the end of 1956. 
 
The second building, costing over £4,500,  was erected late in 1963 and seated 150 people. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ST MARGARET’S ANGLICAN CHURCH HALL, WYNNUM NORTH 

St Margaret’s Church Hall,  Primrose Parade, Wynnum North in May 1964 
 
 
Extract form the “Wynnum Herald” of 13 May 1964 
“BISHOP HUDSON DEDICATES TWO NEW CHURCH HALLS” 
 
The Bishop Coadjutor of Brisbane, the Right Reverent W.J. Hudson, visited the Parish of Wynnum on Sunday 3rd 
May 1964 to dedicate two new church halls within the Anglican Parish of Wynnum. 
 
At 10.30am the new church hall of St Margaret’s in Primrose Parade was full to capacity.  Bishop Hudson, vested in 
cope and mitre, and carrying a pastoral staff, entered the building to commence the service of dedication.  
Proceeded by cross bearer, choir and parochial lay readers and the vicar of the parish (Reverend Dr K Raynor), 
Bishop Hudson entered the main door of the church hall. 
 
The Bishop first dedicated the font, where hence forth new members will be admitted into the Body of Christ, and 
then, entering the Sanctuary, he proceeded to bless the altar making the mark of the cross five times upon the 
surface, in accordance with ancient custom.  The altar, which to this time had been left completely bare of 
ornaments, was then covered with the altar cloth and these articles and other furnishings of the sanctuary were in 
turn blessed by the Bishop.  Bishop Hudson next proceeded to the lectern, containing the Holy Bible and dedicated 
it. In this way was signified the double ministry of the church of the Word and Sacraments of Christ. 
 
Finally in the middle of the body of the hall, the Bishop pronounced the words of dedication of the whole building 
setting it apart for Christian worship and for other activities of the church.  As the building is a “church hall” and not a 
church proper, it may be used for other activities than worship.  On such occasions the sanctuary in which the altar is 
placed is screened off from the body of the hall. 
 
St Margaret’s is of extremely simple contemporary design, its architecture being in keeping with the hilly nature of the 
property.  An interesting feature of the furnishings is that not only were many of the ornaments given as gifts or 
memorials by member of the congregation, but the altar credence table and lectern were all actually made by men of 
the congregation. 
 
(The dedication of the new St Phillip’s in Brand Street , Hemmant took place at 3pm on the same date, Sunday 3 
May 1964.) 
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The first “Birds and Flowers Festival” was staged within St Margaret’s Church Hall on Friday 24 July 1964.. Florist, 
Mrs A Woods, after whom the nearby Florabelle Parade is named, was responsible for the floral art displays.  The 
Festival was an annual event for many years, generally with a morning session with music and a delicious hot 
luncheon served by the ladies of the St Margaret’s Guild.  In the evening there would be a special variety program, 
with music, artists, competitions and displays. On Thursday 30 July 1970, Mr Raoul Mallish, Assistant Director of the 
Queensland Art Gallery officially opened that event. 
 
When the new St Peter’s Church was built in 1984, some of the outlying church halls were closed and the land sold 
for residential development.  St Margaret’s building was moved to Murarrie and re-named St Clare’s.  The building is 
now derelict (in May 2010), but still stands at 16 Penelope Street, extending through to the Lytton Road, seen on the 
left-hand, on the Brisbane side of the Gateway Motorway intersection. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The closed St Clare’s Anglican 
Church Murarrie, fronting onto 

Lytton Road. 
May 2010 

   
    
   
    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Researched by Myrtle Beitz and Jill Greenhill 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Carl and his staff at CMK Financial Solutions very kindly provide the use of 
their printer (at no cost to the Society) every month to allow us to print off our 
monthly newsletter. 
 
The Wynnum Manly Historical Society would like to thank and acknowledge 
CMK Financial Solutions for its ongoing support and sponsorship.   
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For all your financial needs and advice, contact Carl on phone 
1300 882 910. 

  

Sponsorship and support of the WMHS – Thank you to CMK Financial Solutions 

ST MARGARET’S ANGLICAN CHURCH HALL, WYNNUM NORTH cont from previous page 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Put the 26 June 2010 in your diaries as the date for the next heritage bus tour.  Further details will be advised at the May 
meeting but I can tell you that the trip will be to Nanango.   

Bookings are now being taken at the Resource Centre or at the May general meeting. 

DATE CLAIMER:  Next heritage bus tour                                       26 June 201026 
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Please note the date for the oral history workshop has now been changed and will take place on Saturday, 31 July 2010.  It will 
be a full day event (10am – 4pm) taking place at the Wynnum Ambulance Museum Auditorium.  Morning tea and lunch will be 
provided. 
 
Dr Helen Klaebe, Head of Postgraduate Coursework Studies, Creative Industries Faculty, QUT, and member of the Oral History 
Association of Australia, will be the workshop presenter. 

Numbers are strictly limited so it will be “first in best dressed”.  You can still put your name down at any meeting or at the 
Resource Centre.  Should all places be full, you can place your name on the waiting list and as a place becomes available, you 
will be advised. 

The cost is $20.00 per person for the full day workshop and includes morning tea and lunch. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE – Change of date for oral history workshop 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sponsorship and support of the WMHS – Thank you to Cartridge World Wynnum 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Did you know that Cartridge World Wynnum very 
generously sponsors and supports the Wynnum Manly 
Historical Society? 
 
The Society would like to thank and acknowledge Cartridge 
World Wynnum for its ongoing support and sponsorship.   
 
 
Don't forget - for all your toner and cartridge 
needs, visit or contact Chris at Cartridge World 
Wynnum. 
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The meeting opened at 7.35pm.  41 members were present.  5 apologies were received and there was one visitor, 
Christina R-Westhouse. 
 
President, Brian Brandenburg welcomed members.   New members, Joy and Vern Larsen were introduced, also new 
committee members, Anne Hall and Peter Liddle. 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 18 March 2010 were moved by Brian Brandenburg, seconded by Col Brown.   
 
Correspondence inwards and outwards, for February 2010, were presented by Debbie Tearle for Len McCreadie, 
who was on holiday in Scotland.. The correspondence had been accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting on 
Thursday 1 April  2010. 
 
Financial Report for March 2010, was presented by Brian Brandenburg for Sandy Liddle. 
    General Account: Opening Balance at 1 March 2010 $  6,760.21 
    Receipts: $ 959.71     Expenses: $ 2,179.80 
    Balance at 31 March  2010    $  5,540.12 
                 
 Investment Account      

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING 
15 April 2010 

 
(held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium, Corner Cedar Street and Tingal Road) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

            $25,000.00  
    Total Funds:      $31,540.12           
 
Resource Centre:  
The mystery photograph showed Wynnum North Jetty with Marg Plint and Fay Sheriff’s sister as young children.  
National Trust Heritage Week (May 9-16) was explained and volunteers sought for duty on the Saturday morning.. 
 
Tours:  The next tour will be to the Nanango district on Saturday 26 June.  Organisation is in progress, and early 
bookings can be made at the Resource Centre.    
 
Supper Roster:  Volunteers were requested for the July and October meetings. 
  
Oral History:  The date of the workshop will be Saturday 31 July. More places are available. 
 
General Business: 
“History Queensland” Biennial Fair will be held on Sunday 23 May from 9 -3pm at the Donald Simpson Centre, 
Cleveland.   
Myrtle announced that former President Bill Hess has died. 
Brian read a letter wherein the Capuchin Monks have donated the original fire bell, presently held by them,  to the 
Historical Society 
Col  Brown proposed, and members agreed, that the Society send flowers to Marjorie Potter (Jill Greenhill’s mother) who 
is 100 years old on 22 April.  
The Choral Society’s May Musicale is being held on Tuesday 11 May at 7.30pm 
A Cancer Morning Tea is being held at Wondall Gardens on Thursday 27 May from 10 – 11.30am. 
 
Ian Kennedy recalled Jack Sands’s memories of early croquet and life in Wynnum at that time. 
 
John Hawxwell and his offsider provided details of experiences they encountered whilst working in the Wynnum Fire 
Brigade  
The Lucky Door Prize ($5) was won by Margaret Mack, the Membership Draw ($5) by Lyla Feige and the Raffle by 
Marie Stokes.  
 
A delicious supper was donated by Daphne Liddle, Alison Roff and Laurima Rabe. 
 
 
 

Jill Greenhill, Minute Secretary) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Do you know that the Wynnum Manly Historical Society holds the following resources in the Resource Centre for members to use 
for free?  The friendly volunteers on duty will be more than happy to assist you with use of the equipment.   
 
Microfiche Microfilm

Aldine History of Queensland 1888 

Births Deaths & Marriages in Queensland 
 Pioneer Index 1829 – 1889 
 Federation Index 1890 – 1914 

Commonwealth Electoral Roll 
 Wynnum Manly 1903 – 1989 
 Hemmant 1903 – 1982 

Peter Spicer’s Moreton Bay Diaries 1828 – 1949 

Queensland Post Office Directories 1868 – 1949 

Queensland Government Gazette 1859 – 1869 

Queensland Land Records 1856 – 1859 

St Helena Diary 1897 – 1910 

Wynnum Herald 12.01.1946 – 12.07.1967 

Queensland State Electoral Rolls 1860 - 1910 

 

MICROFICHE AND MICROFILM RESOURCES HELD BY WMHS  
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Why not own a smart maroon WMHS polo shirt - only $22?  Or a maroon WMHS spray jacket - 
$35.00?  Or a maroon WMHS warm fleecy zip up jacket for winter - $35.00? 

For those of you who cannot make it into the Resource Centre, below is a list of books which the Society has for sale.  If you would 
like to purchase any of these books, please contact Jill Greenhill.  Some of these authors offer a part donation to the Wynnum 
Manly Historical Society from book sales to Society members.  This is a good way to help support your Society. 
 

Author  Title  Publication 
year 

Cost 

Beitz, Myrtle  Mangroves to moorings revisited 2005 $ 35.00

Beitz, Myrtle  A quick tour around Wynnum, Manly, Lota 2006 Donation

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: June 1846 - December 1859, 
Volume 1 

1998 $ 20.00

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: January 1860 – December 1863, 
Volume 2 (2nd ed) 

2002 $ 20.00

Nalder, Robyn  From sapling to kero tin: A peek at Gumdale’s past 2004 $ 15.00

Nock, Betty  History of music in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-1997 1998 $   5.00

Nock, Betty  History of arts in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-2003 2005 $   5.00

SHIRTS AND BADGES 

RESOURCES FOR SALE 

 
Polo shirts in all sizes available now in the Resource Room so come and try one on.  . 
 
Do you have the new badge -$10? 
 

Contact Jill (3393 3208) to order. 
  



 
 
 
 
 

WATCH OUT FOR THESE UPCOMING EVENTS 

History Queensland Family & Local History Fair  - Sunday, 23 May 2010 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Also coming:  HISTORY ALIVE AT FORT LYTTON – Weekend of 12 and 13 June 2010 
 
And: CROQUET CLUB Fun day – Date to be advised. 
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Calendar of WYNNUM MANLY HISTORICAL SOCIETY events 
 
 
 

May 2010 June 2010 July 2010 

Thursday, 15th 7.30pm 

MAY GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 
 
Speakers:    Shirley Jeffries  
Topic:     My memories of early Wynnum 
 
Speaker: Steve Maggs & Sylvia 
Topic: History of Cinemas 

Visitors welcome. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 17th 7.30pm 

JUNE GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 

Speakers:    To be advised 

 

Visitors welcome. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 15th 7.30pm 

JULY GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Road 

Speakers:  To be advised 

 

Visitors welcome. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

Sunday, 23rd From 9am 

HISTORY QUEENSLAND FAIR 

Where: Donald Simpson Centre 
 172 Bloomfield Street 
 Cleveland 

Come along to the annual History 
Queensland Fair.   

Tickets available at the door at a cost of 
$10.00 per person or prepaid tickets can be 
purchased for $8.00 via the History 
Queensland website.. 

SEE BROCHURE ON PAGE 11 FOR MORE 
INFORMATION. 

Thursday, 24th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 

Speaker: TO BE ADVISED 

Cost: Free 

Thursday, 29th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 
 
Speaker”  TO BE ADVISED 
Cost:  Free 

Thursday, 29th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 

Tassie – Past & Present 

Speaker: Brian Brandenburg 

Cost: Free 

Saturday, 26th TBA 

HERITAGE BUS TOUR 

To Nanango 

Further details will be available at the May 
meeting. 

Bookings now open at the Resource Centre or 
at the May general meeting. 

Cost:   To be advised 

Saturday, 31st 10am – 4pm 

ORAL HISTORY WORKSHOP 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 
 Wynnum 

Dr Helen Klaebe will be running this full day 
oral history workshop designed specifically 
to meet the needs of the Wynnum Manly 
Historical Society. 

Cost:  $20.00 per person.  Morning tea and 
lunch provided. 
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May 2010 June 2010 July 2010

Tuesday, 11th 2pm – 3pm 

CELEBRATE YOUR STORY 
(National Trust Heritage Festival) 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 Lecture Theatre 2 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Visit Qld State Archives for a seminar on the 
theme “Celebrate your Story” as part of the 
National Trust Heritage Festival.  Using 
examples of stories, one of the archivists from 
the State Archives will demonstrate the 
richness and variety of Queensland public 
records that can provide depth and detail for 
your story. 

Bookings:  Phone 3131 7777 

Cost: Free 

12th and 13th  

HISTORY ALIVE AT FORT LYTTON 

Where: Fort Lytton 

Further details available from the Resource 
Centre or from Fort Lytton. 

Tuesday, 20th 10am – 11am 

ARCHIVES SEARCH 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 Lecture Theatre 2 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

This seminar provides researchers with an 
introduction to the State Archives 
searchable catalogue which can be 
accessed online or in the Public Search 
Room at the State Archives. 

Bookings:  Phone 3131 7777 

Tea and coffee available following seminar. 

Cost: Free 

Saturday, 15th 10am – 11am 
Wednesday, 19th  

A DISPLAY OF TREASURE FROM THE 
NATIONAL ARCHIVES 

Where: National Archives of Australia 
 16 Corporate Drive 
 Cannon Hill 

Staff of the Brisbane office of the National 
Archives come across many unusual and 
interesting records in their work. Come and 
see their favourite discoveries at this display.  

Bookings: Phone 3249 4226 or email 
events@naa.gov.au 

 
Cost:   Free. 

Wednesday, 16th 10am – 11am 
Saturday, 19th  

ANGLO-CELTIC MIGRATION: TRACING 
BRITISH, SCOTTISH, IRISH AND WELSH 

MIGRANTS 

Where: National Archives of Australia 
 16 Corporate Drive 
 Cannon Hill 

‘Australia must have more people – and of the 
right sort’, Prime Minister Hughes, 1918.  From 
convicts to the White Australia Policy, Australia 
actively sought Anglo-Celtic migrants.  Learn 
about resources for finding your Anglo-Celtic 
migrant roots. 

Bookings: Phone 3249 4226 or email 
events@naa.gov.au 

 
Cost:   Free. 

Wednesday, 21st 12.30pm 

PHOTOGRAPHY AND ABORIGINAL 
IDENTIY IN SOUTH-EAST QUEENSLAND 

WITH MICHAEL AIRD 

Where: State Library of Qld 
 Auditorium 2, Level 2 
 South Bank. 

When looking at photographs of Aborigines 
taken over 100 years ago, the viewer often 
considers the huge changes to Aboriginal 
society and the landscape.  This is 
especially true when considering 
photographs that come from areas such as 
South-East Queensland, an area that is 
now highly urbanised.  Regardless of the 
change that has occurred to the landscape 
and to Aboriginal culture, historical 
photographs have played an important role 
in enabling Aboriginal people to assert their 
connection to community and country.  The 
presenter discusses the various research 
methods he has used to identify people in 
historical photos.  He will also talk about 
how Aboriginal community members have 
played an important role in helping attach 
valuable information to these photos. 

Bookings NOT required. 

Cost: Free 

Saturday, 29th TBA 

THE FIRST QUEENSLAND PARLIAMENT 
1860-1863 

 

For further details contact the Royal Historical 
Society of Queensland. 

Ph:  3221 4198 or email 
info@queenslandhistory.org.au 

 

Wednesday, 16th 12.30pm 

LIQUID GOLD: HOW THE GREAT ARTESIAN 
BASIN SHAPED THE DEVELOPMENT OF 

QLD  

Where: State Library of Qld 
 Auditorium 2, 
 South Bank. 

Thom Blake, professional historian & heritage 
consultant, talks about the history of the Great 
Artesian Basin. 

No bookings required. 

Cost:  Free 

 

Calendar of other community events of interest 
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______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 
 
 

Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost 
 
 
 
 

Visit us online at:   www.wmhs.org.au 
 

 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Membership application forms are available from the Resource Centre, Civic Centre, 7/66 Bay Tce, Wynnum. 
 
Membership costs per year (1 January to 31 December):- 
 

Single $15.00   Family $25.00   High School student $5.00 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  There is a joining fee of $10.00 per person which covers the cost of a membership name badge. 
 
 
 
Deadline for newsletter submissions: By Sunday, 6 June 2010 for June 2010 issue. 
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